STANDARDS COMMITTEE
1st September, 2003

Meeting commenced:
1.30 p.m.
"
ended:
2.10 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus, E. Burgoyne, Boyd and Pennington

INDEPENDENT MEMBERS:



Mr. B. Dunn and Mr. T. Flynn fillin "other names" 
13.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Garrido.

14.
INTRODUCTIONS

Members welcomed Councillor Eric Burgoyne, who was attending his first meeting following his recent appointment to the Committee.


Members were also introduced to Ian Sheard, the Deputy Monitoring Officer for the City Council.

15.
DAVID COMPSTON

The Head of Law and Administration reported that he had recently received notice from David Compston indicating that he intended to resign as both an Independent Member, and as Chairman of this Committee with effect from 31st August, 2003.  He added that the City Council were currently in the process of interviewing persons who had made applications to become Independent Members of the Committee, and the outcome of this would be reported at the next meeting.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT David Compston be thanked for his contribution to both this Committee and the City Council; and that arrangements be made for a buffet lunch to which he be invited, so that Members have the opportunity to express their thanks in person.




(2) THAT Brian Dunn be elected as Chairman for the meeting.

(Brian Dunn - in the Chair)

16.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd June, 2003, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

17.
STANDARD BOARD FOR ENGLAND BULLETIN

Submitted the Standards Board for England Bulletin Issue 11.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Bulletin as detailed above be noted.

18.
STANDARDS COMMITTEE DETERMINATIONS : STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND GUIDANCE FOR MONITORING OFFICERS AND STANDARDS COMMITTEES

Submitted a guide recently produced by the Standards Board for England providing information on the Local Authorities (Code of Conduct) (Local Determinations) Regulations 2003, including procedural information for Standards Committees and Monitoring Officers on how to hold hearings concerning alleged breaches of the code.  The Head of Law and Administration expressed concerns at the rigidity of the guidelines, and potential difficulties that could arise when using them in practice.


RESOLVED:
THAT guidance as detailed above be noted.

19.
REGISTRATION OF GIFTS AND HOSPITALITY : STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND GUIDANCE

Submitted a guide recently produced by the Standards Board for England explaining how to register and declare interests, including the registration of gifts and hospitality under the Local Government Act 2000 and the Model Code of Conduct.


RESOLVED:
THAT the guidance as detailed above be noted; and that copies be made available in the Members’ Room, in addition to all Members being advised that the guidance can be accessed on the Standards Board for England website (www.standardsboard.co.uk).

20.
‘THE CODE IN PRACTICE’ STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND GUIDANCE

Submitted a workbook which had been produced by the Standards Board for England, which aimed to help elected members review the contents of the Code of Conduct and how it applied to particular aspects of their work.  Members were also advised that a video was available, which supplemented the information contained in the workbook.


RESOLVED:
THAT the workbook as detailed above be noted; and it and the associated video be utilised at any future training sessions for Members on this issue.

21.
ETHICAL FRAMEWORK - UPDATE

The Head of Law and Administration submitted a report detailing recent developments in the implementation of the Ethical Framework for Local Government, pursuant to Part III of the Local Government Act 2000.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted, and it be submitted to the next meeting of the City Council for information.

22.
INVESTIGATION OFFICERS CODE OF CONDUCT

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report providing a summary of the proposed code of conduct to be introduced for the Benefits Service Team dealing with investigations.  The Committee were advised that the code of conduct was one of a number of points contained in an action plan arising from a Benefit Fraud Inspection of the City Council’s Benefit Service in March, 2001.


RESOLVED:
THAT insofar as this Committee is concerned approval be given to the adoption of the code of conduct as now submitted.

23.
STANDARDS COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 2002/03

The Head of Law and Administration submitted a report detailing the work of the Committee during 2002/03, and which formed the basis of an annual report.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the contents of the report be approved and that it be submitted to the next meeting of the City Council for information.




(2) THAT the Head of Law and Administration be requested to liaise with the Communications and Public Relations Manager with a view to producing a media friendly version of the report, for publication in Salford People and local newspapers.

24.
STANDARDS COMMITTEE WORKPLAN

The Head of Law and Administration submitted the Committees’ Workplan for the municipal year 2003/04.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Workplan, as now submitted, be noted.
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